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2024 Tournament Schedule 
 

Sweetheart Tournament            February 10 

Spring Kickoff & SCGA 4-Ball         March 16 &17 

Member/Guest                 May 18 & 19 

Men’s Club Championship           May 31-June 2 

President’s Cup                June 15 (start) 

Stag Day                   September 14 

Monster Day                  October 9 

Member/Member                November 16 & 17 

Christmas Tournament             December 8 

Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

 

Promote Honesty and Integrity in the game of golf. 
Promote the enjoyment of, and participation in, the game of golf for 

all members. Arrange games and tournaments that are fun,  
fair and inclusive. Provide financial disclosure and administer the 

Club’s assets in a professional and business like manner. 
Promote sportsmanship and care for the golf course. 

 

The Men’s Golf Club Board of Directors 
Meets the First Wednesday of Each Month 

 

Club Historian     Travis Montgomery 951-244-5193 
      Jamesmagil tamontgomery@verizon.net.com                   

 

SCGA Rep.       Dudley Thompson 951-244-6505  
 jthompso2@aol.com  jthomso2@aol.com                           

 

Golf Pro         Pat Kemball     951-246-1782  
             patkemball@pga.com 

President        Vern Kelch      951-345-0124 
             vjkelch@aol.com 
1st VP          Mike Pinto      714-299-2385 
             ylblues59@gmail.com 
Membership/      Dave Derse      714-501-8681  
Rules          dderse@pacbell.net 
Secretary        Larry Mensch     951-514-1448  
             ljmensch@comcast.com 
Treasure /2nd VP    Chris Poland     415-740-7892  
             cpoland@cdpce.com 
Handicap        Ted Smykla      858-740-6402 
             smyklated@gmail.com 
Major Tournaments  Jesse Beecher     626-922-5005  
             jesse@wrigleybum.com 
Tournament Assistant Collin McCaffery   951-237-0768 
             mccafferycollin@yahoo.com 
Tournament Assistant Jon Keigwin      951-522-1220  
             keigwinjon@gmail.com 
Wednesday Game   Chuck Newsom    951-244-5621  
             inlandchuck@gmail.com 
Public Relations     Bob Jacobson     951-236-2995  
             barbnbob1@gmail.com 
Greens Committee/  Eric Schrader     408-966-6690  
Asst. Treasurer     snjsshrks@att.net 
Social          Joe Wood          951-565-0526 
             bigwoodranch@yahoo.com 

ATTENTION: 

Please repair more 
than one ball mark  

anytime you’re on the 
green.   

Well my friends, September is gone. I feel it was a 
good month being that Stag Day was a huge  
success, mostly because of your great Tournament 
Director, Jesse. But all of the Board Directors kicked 
in and really helped make the event the success it 
was. 
  My thanks to everyone. Also, our annual Picnic, I 
felt was also a fun time enjoying the company of our 
fellow Members and their guest. The meal was 
great, the drawing was 
  fun and I hope everyone else enjoyed it. Hats off to 
Joe Wood. Job well done. 
Now we're into October and only 2 weeks away from 
the Reseed. Let's hope it goes well and the course 
looks great when we return on November 4th.  
November will bring up the Member Member tourna-
ment on the 16th and 17th. I'm sure it will be a big 
success also. Nice Swag and remember if you pur-
chased a Stag Ticket, you save $40 on the entry. 
Let's have a big turnout when Jesse sends out the 
signups. He likes lots of players. 
I would like to extend a big heal up and get well to all 
of our members who are having health problems or 
got the aches and pains for one reason or another 
Me included! So long for now. 
I have 3 months to go on my Presidency but it's 
been a blast. I enjoy all of you. Don't 3 putt, you'll 
score better! 
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President’s  
Message  

By 

Kathy Homewood 
 

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 

2024 Board of Directors 

 
 

President           Kathy Homewood    403-3124 

Major Tourn. Chairperson Ura Furry         244-1910 

Handicap Chairperson   Ann Blay       562-400-0878 

Tues. Tourn. Chairperson Mary Burns      650-766-6765 

Recording Secretary    Barbara Spraul      244-6540 

Treasurer           Gerry Meeks       316-1511 

Membership Chairperson Sheri Rawlins    714-875-1803 

Corresponding Secretary Claudia Pinto     714-270-3160 

Rules Chairperson     Marilyn Bridges     294-7075 

2024 Tournament Schedule 
 

 

 

         

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

Our Mission is to create and maintain a friendly atmosphere in 
which golfers of all abilities can participate in, and enjoy, the 
game of golf. We will promote our primary objective through 
camaraderie, social events, tournaments and recognition. 

We encourage equitable competition through proper  
handicapping, utilizing USGA standards  

We strive to be a source of pride and enjoyment for our  
members, guests and our community of Canyon Lake  

 

Women’s Golf Club Board of Directors  
Meets the First Tuesday of Each Month  

General Board Meetings 
 

Beat the Pro         January 23 
Valentine          February 13 
Club Championship    March 12, 14, 19 
SB&R             March 28 
Senior Tournament    April 16, 23 
Member/Guest       May 17 
President’s Cup      June 11, 18 
Member/Member     Sept  17, 19, 24 
Thanksgiving   
Couples Eclectic      November 12, 15 
Christmas Tourn.     December 10 

This message was written late August as I will be 
exploring the Amazon in September: 
 
As we wave goodbye to September and gear up 
for the month of October, we will be returning in 
November to a course which will look fantastic.  
While the course may be quiet in October, let’s 
enjoy this time to recharge and reconnect with 
fall.  
 
Ann Blay, HCP Chair reported the five most  
improved players for the month of September.  
Starting in 1

st
 place is Kimberly Harris; followed 

by Sheri Rawlins; Lou DeYoung; Shelley Carter; 
and Shelley Stanovich.  Congratulations ladies! 
 
Our next upcoming event, the two-day couple’s 
eclectic tournament, is scheduled for November 
19 and 21.  We are looking forward to welcoming 
members from all the golf clubs to participate.  
 
Kind Regards, 
Kathy 



9-4-24 
PARTNERS BEST BALL 
A Flight 
Team           Total Net 
1 Smykla  +  Evans      62 
2 Beecher  +  Garcia     62 
3 Mascio  +  Freyre      64 
4 Delehanty  +  FitzGerald 65 
5 Ousterhout  +  Murrietta  65   
B Flight 
Team           Total Net 
1 Giambra  +  Kelley     60 
2 Kupke  +  Kelch       64 
3 Perry  +  Madrid       64 
4 Faia  +  Wood        67 
5 Archer  +  Washle     67 
6 Vandruff  +  Ritacca    67 
7 Leathley  +  Scudieri    67   
C Flight 
Team           Total Net 
1 Bader  +  Raworth     58 
2 Henry  +  Lackey      60 
3 Ryan  +  Piccolo      61 
4 Scheinker  +  Kelley    62   
D Flight 
Team           Total Net 
1 Nickel  +  Talbot      56 
2 Theodora  +  Schrader   62 
3 Poland  +  Taylor      62 
4 Carlson  +  Viotti      64 
A Flight Skins   
Player      Skins  Details 
Ryan Murrietta   1   Birdie on 11 
Kurt Miller      1   Net 2.5 on 1 
Jon Evans      1   Birdie on 2 
Ronald Kupke    1   Net 3.5 on 16 
Jesse Beecher   1   Net 3.5 on 7 
Phil Garcia      1   Birdie on 3 
Kurt Mascio     1   Birdie on 6   
B Flight Skins  
Player      Skins  Details 
John Giambra    2   Net 2.5 on 6, Birdie on 17 
Vern Kelch      1   Birdie on 15 
Gil Kim        1   Birdie on 11 
Bruce Wallace    1   Birdie on 13 
Larry Ryan      1   Net 2.5 on 10 
Curtis Henry     1   Net 2.5 on 14 
Jason Bader     1   Net 2.5 on 12 
AJ Madrid      1   Net 3.5 on 5 
Rene Freyre     1   Net 3.5 on 16 
C Flight Skins 
Player      Skins  Details 
Don Potenza    1   Net 1.5 on 15 
Steve Viotti     1   Birdie on 13 
Tom Fuhrman    1   Net 1.5 on 17 
Chris Poland     1   Birdie on 1 
Joe Espinosa    1   Net 1.5 on 8 
Bobby Lackey    1   Net 2.5 on 3 
Clive Taylor     1   Net 3.5 on 7 
Chuck Hawley    1   Net 3.5 on 14 
Barry Talbot     1   Birdie on 4 
Ross Hanover    1   Birdie on 9 
CLOSEST TO THE PIN 
Player     Purse  Details 
Gil Kim     $36.00 CTP #11 1'-4" 
Greg Leathley $36.00 CTP #17 8'-2" 
Jon Keigwin  $36.00 CTP #2 17'-6" 
Larry Ryan   $28.00 50/50 Winner 
Randy Schutz $20.00 CTP #15 6'-7" 
Ross Hanover $20.00 CTP #8 12'-4.5" 
    
Total Purse Allocated:$176.00  

9-11-24 
INDIVIDUAL 
A Flight  
Player     Total Net 
1 Mike Sanders   68 
2 Jon Keigwin    71 
3 Michael Ritacca  71 
4 Kurt Miller     72 
5 Bill Conlin     72 
6 Theo Delehanty  72 
7 Greg Leathley   72 
8 Todd Wines    72 
B Flight 
Player      Total Net 
1 Bruce Yarbrough 67 
2 Curtis Henry    69 
3 Ted Smykla    71 
4 Thomas Scudieri 71 
5 AJ Madrid     71 
C Flight 
Player      Total Net 
1 Dave Carlson    68 
2 Frederick Finger  69 
3 Sam Theodora   70 
4 Vern Kelch      70 
5 Dudley Thompson 70 
D Flight 
Player      Total Net 
1 Fred Espinosa    71 
2 Dave Nickel     72 
3 Barry Talbot     72 
4 Carlos Ramirez   72 
A Flight Skins  
Player      Skins  Details 
Theo Delehanty   1   Birdie on 11 
William Sullivan   1   Birdie on 15 
Ronald Kupke    1   Net 3.5 on 5 
John Giambra    1   Net 3.5 on 16 
Todd Wines     1   Birdie on 6 
Kurt Miller      1   Birdie on 8 
B Flight Skins 
Player      Skins  Details 
Sam Theodora   2   Net 2.5 on 11, Net 3.5 on 16 
Don Raworth    1   Net 1.5 on 8 
Bob Jacobson    1   Net 2.5 on 13 
Dave Carlson    1   Net 2.5 on 4 
Curtis Henry     1   Net 2.5 on 3 
Gil Kim        1   Net 2.5 on 9 
Robert Sanchez   1   Net 2.5 on 12 
C Flight Skins 
Player      Skins  Details 
Dave Nickel     1   Birdie on 16 
Steve Viotti     1   Net 1.5 on 11 
Ted Russelle    1   Birdie on 13 
Dean Washle    1   Birdie on 10 
Richard Tucker   1   Net 3.5 on 3 
Fred Espinosa    1   Birdie on 7 
CLOSEST TO THE PIN 
Player       Purse  Details 
Thomas FitzGerald $27.00  CTP Hole #11 - Thomas Fitzgerald - 6' 5" 
Fred Espinosa   $25.00  CTP Hole #15 - 17' 4" 
None Tony Archer  $0.00  CTP Hole #2 - Tony Archer - 17' 11" 
    

Total Purse Allocated: $52.00 



Welcome 

9-18-24 
IND. TIN WHISTLE 
Flight A   
Player    Stableford Points  
1 Jon Keigwin     41  
2 Todd Wines     39  
3 Michael Ritacca   38  
4 Kurt Miller      37  
    
Flight B  
Player    Stableford Points  
1 Gene Piccolo    36  
2 Mark Wagoner   34  
3 Shannon Vandruff 34  
4 Carl Garlichs    33  
    
C Flight C  
Player    Stableford Points  
1 Clive Taylor     40  
2 Bob Jacobson    35  
3 Dave Carlson    35  
4 David Kelley     34  
5 Don Raworth    34  
6 Roger Kielty     34  
    
Flight D  
Player     Stableford Points  
1 Bob Stinson      47  
2 Dean Washle     35  
3 Gary SR Grinkevich 34  
4 Chuck Hawley     33  
 
A FLIGHT SKINS 
Player        Skins  Details 
Michael Ritacca     1   Birdie on 14 
John Reed        1   Birdie on 2 
Jeff Boettcher      1   Net 3.5 on 5 
Kurt Miller        1   Birdie on 7 
B FLIGHT SKINS 
Player        Skins  Details 
Mark Wagoner     2   Net 2.5 on 3, Net 3.5 on 16 
Shannon Vandruff   2   Net 3.5 on 1, Birdie on 15 
Thomas Scudieri    1   Birdie on 17 
David Kelley       1   Net 2.5 on 13 
Dave Carlson      1   Net 2.5 on 2 
Tom Hirsch       1   Net 3.5 on 7 
John Giambra      1   Birdie on 8 
C FLIGHT SKINS 
Player        Skins  Details 
Bob Stinson       2   Eagle on 5, Birdie on 6 
Philip Coughlin     1   Eagle on 15 
Bob Tice         1   Birdie on 18 
Ted Russelle      1   Double Eagle on 7 
Roger Kielty       1   Eagle on 8 
 
CLOSEST TO THE PIN 
Player         Purse  Details 
Dudley Thompson  $19.00 CTP #17 - 0 to 18 Handicap - 7' 6" 
William Sullivan    $19.00 CTP #8 - 0 to 18 Handicap - 15' 6" 
Gary SR Grinkevich $18.00 CTP #15 - 19 Plus Handicap - 10' 3 1/2" 
Kurt Miller       $14.00 50/50 Winner - Sept 18 

9-25-24 
LONE RANGER RIDES AGAIN 
A Flight  
Foursome                     Total Net 
1 Giambra  +  Garlichs  +  Kelley  +  Hirsch    132 
2 Leathley  +  Sanders  +  Quinn  +  Reed     136 
3 Wines  +  Raworth  +  Flores  +  Dominguez   136 
4 Wyrick  +  Sullivan  +  Miller  +  Wallace     138 
5 Henry  +  Lackey  +  Decker  +  Hamilton    138 
   
B Flight 
Foursome                     Total Net 
1 DAmato  +  Mensch  +  Ramirez  +  Popper   133 
2 Scudieri  +  Watson  +  Piccolo  +  Zingg     138 
3 Tucker  +  Taylor  +  Hawley  +  Vandruff     139 
4 Theodora  +  Schrader  +  Nickel  +  Talbot   139 
5 Kelch  +  Potenza  +  Jacobson  +  Coughlin  139 
 
A Flight Skins 
Player      Skins  Details 
Ryan Murrietta   3   Birdie on 2, Birdie on 3, Net 2.5 on 12 
Andrew Quinn    1   Birdie on 18 
Patrick Baltazar   1   Birdie on 13 
Tony Archer     1   Birdie on 15 
Bruce Wallace    1   Net 3.5 on 7 
Jon Evans      1   Birdie on 6 
   
B Flight Skins  
Player      Skins  Details 
Thomas Scudieri  1   Birdie on 15 
Richard Hamilton  1   Net 2.5 on 3 
Lawrence Mensch 1   Net 2.5 on 14 
Don Raworth    1   Net 2.5 on 8 
   
C Flight Skins  
Player      Skins  Details 
Richard Tucker   2   Net 2.5 on 4, Net 3.5 on 12 
Tom DAmato    2   Net 3.5 on 14, Net 1.5 on 17 
Don Potenza    1   Net 2.5 on 8 
Rich Moline     1   Net 3.5 on 16 
Tom Hirsch     1   Net 3.5 on 3 
Dudley Thompson 1   Net 4.5 on 7 
Bobby Lackey    1   Net 4.5 on 18 
Steve Viotti     1   Birdie on 9 
 
CLOSEST TO THE HOLE 
Player       Purse   Details 
Carl Garlichs    $26.00 CTP Hole #11 - Hdcp 0 to 18 - 36'2" 
Dudley Thompson $26.00 CTP Hole #2 - Hdcp 0 to 18 - 5'6" 
Tom DAmato    $17.00 CTP Hole #15 - Hdcp 19+ - 9'2" 
Randy Schutz    $15.00 50/50 Draw - #19 
 
 

Patrick Baltazar 
28476 Ripple Brook Ln 
Menifee, CA 92585 
patrickbaltazar2507@gmail.com 
10/12/2003 
(951) 329-7923 
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Congrats to Rob 

Decker he made a 

hole in one on  

number 11 on  

Saturday during  

Stag Day!! 

STAG DAY RESULTS 2024 





Happenings in the past! 
October 1984 – “FORTY YEARS AGO”! 
We have members of our club that had not been born 40 years ago, so this is a bit of 
a “history lesson” for them.  And speaking of members, there were 258 members of 
the Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club in October 1984.  It was also time to renew your  
annual membership.  If you renewed before November 1, the dues were $35.  If you 
renewed on or after November 1, the dues were $45.  A membership renewal  
application was included in the October bulletin for convenience.  As it is currently,  
October was CLMGC Board election time and there were two (2) candidates for  
President and six (6) candidates for Director, requiring formal mailed ballots. 
October was also the month in which the Golf Cart Stag Day Tournament was held.  
In those days, a golf cart was the main drawing prize, compared to today’s cash 
award.  It was reported that plans for the building of restrooms on holes #6 and #16 
were progressing, and that the CLMGC was being asked by the POA to contribute 
$10,000 to the project. (A pee fee?) The restrooms are still in use. 
 
October 1994 – “THIRTY YEARS AGO”! 
 
It was “golf course overseeding time” 30 years ago, and the CLMGC and the After 
Lunch Bunch each announced two “away games” while the course was closed.  The 
bulletin indicates that current CLMGC members Bob Stinson and Kevin O’Leary  
winners on Wednesday Golf or Saturday “Early Bird” golf.  They’re like “Die Hard  
Batteries”, they’re still going.  It was also Men’s Golf Club Board election time, and 
there were three (3) candidates for President and seven (7) candidates for Director.  
The minutes of the September Board meeting indicate that the Treasurer “Gave a 
treasurers report”.  That’s it – he gave a report!  Stag Day was reported as very  
successful with 206 players.  The winner of the Custom Club Car Golf Cart bought two 
(2) $35 drawing tickets. Not a bad ROI.   The golf cart was purchased from Great 
American Golf, owned by Bob Stinson. First, second and third runners up won a full 
set of woods and irons and a golf bag, a full set of irons and a full set of woods,  
respectively.  The dinner and drawing were held at the Lodge.  
 
October 2004 – “TWENTY YEARS AGO”! 
 
Flash back 20 years and Mike Cannavino was the CLMGC President, Lori Cobb was 
the Women’s Golf Club President and Dave Lindeman was the PGA Golf  
Professional.  The golf course was in the process of getting ready to close for  
overseeding and the CLMGC had just completed their Stag Day Tournament.  The 
Stag Day tournament had 190 players in six (6) flights, with morning and afternoon 
starting times.  All 360 drawing tickets were sold out by noon on the day of the  
tournament, and the winner of the drawing, Frank Romo, received $5,000. 
Current member Fred Hemborg, 2004 Membership Director, reported that the  
membership of the club was 483 and the Women’s Golf Club had 195 members.  
Men’s and Women’s Golf Club past presidents Valerie and Travis Montgomery retired 
on October 1, 2004 and became official full-time residents of Canyon Lake.  Things 
haven’t been the same since then.  Hmmmm! 
 



Overseeding 
 
It is getting close to that time of the year when we scalp the fairways, rough, tees and green 

surrounds and re-seed with new turf.  What I am describing is the process of “Overseeding”.  Many 
of you have been through this process in the past but there may be some who do not understand 
why it is performed each year.  In the following paragraphs I will explain why we do it, why it is so 
important to close the course for 20 days and why we only overseed certain areas 

When golf courses are designed for the Southern California Region the architects will typically 
specify that tees, fairways and roughs to be planted with a warm season turf species of Cynodon 
dactylon (bermudagrass).  Bermudagrass is chosen because of its heat tolerance, drought  
tolerance, rapid recovery rate and nominal fertilizer requirements.  The one downfall with  
bermudagrass is that as the hours of sunlight decrease and the temperatures drop, the turf will begin 
to enter into dormancy.  This is usually during the winter months of November through February.  To 
disguise the brown color of dormancy, golf courses have chosen to overseed their bermudagrass 
with a variety of cool season turf known as Lolium perenne (perennial ryegrass).  Perennial ryegrass 
is the overseeding turf of choice because of its rapid establishment and its dark green color.  This is 
where we run into trouble.  As the name states, Perennial ryegrass is a perennial, meaning that it 
will survive for more than one season if conditions are favorable. Favorable conditions include ample 
moisture, afternoon shade and mowing heights of 1” or above.  Because of this the turf at Canyon 
Lake has a mottled look where perennial ryegrass from previous seasons has made it through the 
year and has out-competed the bermudagrass.  As summer temperatures climb above 86°F the  
perennial ryegrass will begin to burn out leaving thin areas throughout the course.  Once the  
perennial ryegrass has died, it will not come back and must be re-seeded.  Therefore, the course is 
overseeded every year to maintain a uniform, dark green color and superior playing conditions for 
the majority of the year.   

There are several important steps involved in the overseeding process. First is seed-bed 
preparation then seed application followed by seed germination, seed establishment and finally the 
first cut.  All steps require a certain amount of time to complete with a total time table of  
approximately 20 days. 

Seed-bed preparation is very important and involves several steps that take 3-5 days to  
complete.  Seed application will usually take 2 days with a day or two of touch up.  Seed germination 
requires excess watering and takes on averages 7-10 days.  It is extremely important to keep the 
seed moist at all times.  The irrigation system will be turning on throughout the day to ensure that the 
seed remains moist.  Seed establishment is the time period in which the seedling sends its root 
down into the soil and begins the uptake of nutrients.  This time period is between 6-7 days after 
germination but may take longer.  The final step will be the “first cut”.  The first cut on any seedling 
cannot be performed until that seedling is well-rooted into the soil. The first cut will also be at a much 
higher height than standard mowing heights. 

As you can see the 20 days of course closure is a minimum requirement and is based on a 
best-case scenario.  All areas that have been overseeded must remain wet for several days in order 
to germinate the seed.  The irrigation system will be programmed to water several times throughout 
the day ensuring that the seed stays moist.  For this reason, the golf course must be closed to traffic.  
When the golf course re-opens the juvenile seedlings will be week and must be protected from cart 
traffic.  Depending on the rate of establishment, the turf may or may not have been mowed for the 
first time.  Golf cart traffic is the primary cause of turf damage therefore carts must remain on the 
cart paths during this particular time.  Expect carts to remain on the paths for approximately three 
weeks after re-opening.  This will allow the new turf to become established before being subject to 
golf carts. 
 

 
 

 
  



Gary Bradford 

OCTOBER 2024 

  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 

 

26 

27 28 
 

29 30 31   

       

MC 
MONSTER DAY 

Tom Furhman 

Steve Lynn 

Robert Lackey Derek Jones 

Robert Gaughran 

Charles Steed 

Kevin O’Leary 

Lawrence Mensch 
Kenny Sell 

Jeff Niblack 
Robert Steven Viotti 

Sam Theodora Barry Talbot 

COURSE 
CLOSED 

COURSE 
CLOSED 

COURSE 
CLOSED 

COURSE 
CLOSED 

COURSE 
CLOSED 

COURSE 
CLOSED 

COURSE 
CLOSED 

COURSE 
CLOSED 

COURSE 
CLOSED 

COURSE 
CLOSED 

COURSE 
CLOSED 

COURSE 
CLOSED 

COURSE 
CLOSED 

COURSE 
CLOSED 

COURSE 
CLOSED 

COURSE 
CLOSED 

COURSE 
CLOSED 

COURSE 
CLOSED 






